March 1, 1948

Mre. William Roy Carney
35 Green Bay Road
Lake Forest, Illinois

Dear Mrs. Carney:

I am sorry to inform you that I do not have the
information you desire about Mrs. Cudahy's activities. She
has been Chairman of the Board of Trustees of the Morton
Arboretum since the death of her father May 9, 1934 and
she ig Vice-President of the Fairchild Tropical Garden at
Coconut Grove, Florida. As for the offices she has held
in the Garden Qlub of Illinois and the Garden Club of
America I cannot give you any information. T know she has
been very active in Palm Beach but do not kncw any of the
details of her connections there,

I wish I could be of more help to you. Hmay
be that ¥rs. Dynes could he of some asgistance.

Sincerely,

CEG: ER



